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DRAUGHT MINUTES
These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 14 June 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draught document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, June 14, 2010 at 7:40 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde

Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 

Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr. (7:46 p.m.) 





David E. Hollod, Business Administrator 

Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT:


Council Member:
Everett Merrill (excused) 

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Righetti.

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:

“This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield.  Adequate notice of  this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star Ledger and WKMB Radio on May 25, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose.”

PUBLIC COMMENT:
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, questioned the status of two memos he had submitted.  The first memo referenced the need for the shrubbery to be cut at 3 Myrtle Avenue and the second memo referenced the large piles of land fill on the vacant property located at 27 Rockview Terrace.  The Mayor stated that he had spoken to the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection about the land fill at 27 Rockview Terrace; Mr. D’Amore inquired as to the name of that contact person.   
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Additional work regarding Library/HVAC/Roof Improvements – D.E.H.
Mr. Hollod explained that Birdsall’s additional services will be required because of the “suspicious” looking material discovered during the improvements; it could be asbestos.  The funds requested will cover additional test sampling as well as possible recommendations.  
2.
Amending and Revising Resolution No. 02-26-96-08 relative to Eligibility for Health Benefits under the NJ State Health Benefits Program – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that this amendment will increase the necessary work hours to 35 hours per week in order for Borough employees to receive Health Benefits.  He does not believe there are any current employees in that gap, but this would apply to everyone and would impact future hires.   

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS:
Mrs. Forbes reported that the Governor has proposed funding cuts for libraries which could affect internet access and electronic media.  She recommended signing the petitions being circulated.  Sadly, the last Adult School commencement was June 10.  She then reported that many students will receive scholarships as per the recent awards dinner. 
Mr. Hitchcock reported that the Shade Tree Advisory Board handed out 100 Douglas Fir seedlings at the Street Fair.
Mr. Singleterry reported that the Green Team held their second meeting.  He then stated that the Environmental Commission is very enthusiastic about Sustainable New Jersey.  Lastly, he announced that the Farmer’s Market will be held every Saturday beginning July 10; it will be run by Paul from the Organic Café on Somerset Street.
Council President Stabile reported that the Street Fair went very, very well.
Motion to adjourn by Mr. Hitchcock, seconded by Mr. La Ronde and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.



















Borough Clerk

Council President
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